
Sunday Worship on Campus
830 East Plaza Circle • Litchfi eld Park, AZ 85340 

7:30am Traditional Worship
9:00am/10:15am Contemporary Worship

11:30am Blended Worship
6:00pm Casual Traditional Worship

Services are also posted on Facebook and TrinityLCS.org
School: 623.935.4690 • Church: 623.935.4665

Trinity Lutheran Church
                                                                    CHRIST-CENTERED • BIBLE-BASED • FAMILY-FOCUSED

Prayer of the Week
Holy Trinity, you have called us by Name to be your

very own. You have chosen us, redeemed us,
baptized us, and will glorify us. Deepen our faith in
your Word and Promises; grant us a burning zeal
for the things of your Kingdom, and give us a bold

witness to proclaim your Name in our lives. 
For choosing us to be Your very own, 

we praise and thank you! Amen!! TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH AND SCHOOL
830 E. PLAZA CIRCLE

LITCHFIELD PARK, AZ 85340
623.935.4665

WWW.TRINITYLCS.ORG

Welcome to Trinity Lutheran Church! 
We are glad that you are worshiping with 

us this morning. If you are visiting with us, 
we consider you an honored guest and 

pray that you enjoy your worship experience. 
If we can help in any way, please see an 

elder or usher for assistance.

FEBRUARY 27th • 11:30 SERVICE
The Feb. 27 11:30 worship service will be in 
the FLC! The Trinity Lutheran School children will be 
with us and singing some songs! Afterwards, there 
will be a special BBQ for everyone! Details to follow! 
Mark your calendars!

Bible Classes are in session!
See the fl yer on the Information Center for all the Bible 
studies and information for each class.  Come and study 
with us as we strive to be ever more Biblically literate 
and Doctrinally sound! Here is one of many...
• THE BOOKS OF 1,2,3 JOHN: Wednesdays, 6:30-7:45pm
In 1,2,3 John, the Apostle John is writing to his con-
gregations of the importance of remaining faithful to 
Christ. There are many lessons for us today!

ATTENTION:  MEN OF ALL AGES!
The Men Of Faith group is starting a new book called 
“Grace Upon Grace” --  it is an excellent study on 
Lutheran Spirituality.  This is a good time to come 
and join us in study and discussion of God’s Word.  
This is an informal group that meets on Tuesdays at 
6:30pm for an hour in the Adult classroom just off  
the Sanctuary lobby.  Let Pastor know and he can get 
a book for you if you want.  This is a good opportunity 
for you to grow in faith and strive to be ever more 
Biblically literate and doctrinally sound!

New Member Class
      New Member Class is scheduled! 

February 20-March 27
B.A.S.I.C.S is a 6-week Bible study that includes 
the basic teachings of the Lutheran Church. It is 
the route to Membership here at Trinity.

The Spring classes will meet on Sunday evenings, 
February 20-March 27. We will meet from 4-5 PM 
in the classroom off  the sanctuary.

Register Here --> 
www.TrinityLCS.org/info-center/new-members/

For questions or if you will need Child Care please 
contact Jan Reynolds at JReynolds@TrinityLCS.org

Meet Our Staff 
Rev. Dave Bolte
Senior Pastor
DBolte@TrinityLCS.org
Ruth Fisher
Director of Family Ministry
RFisher@TrinityLCS.org
Laura Nelson
Dir. of Children & Youth Ministries
LNelson@TrinityLCS.org

Juliann Dolge
Director of Music
JDolge@TrinityLCS.org
Jan Reynolds
Director of Care Ministry
JReynolds@ TrinityLCS.org

Astraea Rohloff 
Principal
ARohloff @TrinityLCS.org

Heather Chapman
Early Childhood Director
HChapman@TrinityLCS.org

Questions about Trinity School?

Helping Hands
Our Helping Hands Meal Team is a 
shining light of God’s love and care 
during tough times! If you would like 
to volunteer or explore the process of 
prepare a meal periodically for those 
struggling with health issues, contact 
Kathy at azloscheider@msn.com

CONFIRMATION RETREAT Feb. 26
7th & 8th grade Confi rmands: This is just for you!
Parents, watch your emails for news to come!

Coming - Fridays, February 11- March 4
“Encouraging each other in our Grief”

During this 4-week interactive coff ee hour we will 
study the Holy Scriptures to fi nd our comfort, discuss 
the emotions and life-changing situations brought on 
by grief, and take a look at our walk into the future 
without our spouse beside us. You are welcome to 
join us from 10:00-11:00 am in the Board Room, 
located in the Administration Building. 

The sessions are “free standing.” If you can’t make a 
particular Friday discussion – no problem, come the 
next week. Contact Jan with questions or an RSVP. 
623-523-1158 JReynolds@TrinityLCS.org



OASIS BIBLE STUDIES & CONFIRMATION
Every Wednesday from 6:30pm-7:45pm thru May.  
Pastor will lead the Adult Bible Study in the Church. 
Trinity’s teens in grades 8-12 meet in the LIGHT 
Lounge youth room to study God’s Word with Ms. Laura.
CONFIRMATION
Mondays, 6:30pm-7:30pm
  8th grade - Pastor Bolte, Adult Classroom
Wednesdays, 6:30pm-7:45pm
  5th grade – Andi McDonald, Founder’s Hall
  6th grade – Jim & Charlene Nichol, Adult Classroom
  7th grade – Ruth Fisher, Room 301

AMOS = A Ministry of Seniors
AMOS meets on the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays each 
month. Our next AMOS meeting will be on January 26
in Founder’s Hall from 10am-1pm. It is a fun time of 
study, games, and fellowship. Bring a sack lunch.

Women’s Monday Night Bible Study
Women’s evening Bible Class meets the fi rst and third 
Monday evenings at 7 pm in Founders Hall. Please join 
us. We will begin a new study on Heaven from the 
Good News series at the February 7 meeting. Contact 
Karen Frusti for more info. 602.828.2268.

New Missionaries
Rev. Dr. Tom Park
Pray for Tom as he 
serves in Taiwan. 
Ask God to give 
good health to him 
and to his mother, 
who still lives in 
South Korea, so 
that Tom can carry 
out his responsibilities 
without distraction. 
Pray for Tom as he 
studies Mandarin, 
so he may speak 
fl uently as he shares the Gospel. Pray also that God 
would open the hearts of the Taiwanese people to 
heed Tom’s preaching and teaching so that all might 
come to know Jesus Christ as their Lord and Savior. 
Let us give thanks to God that Tom is serving His 
children in this part of the world.

------------------------------------------------------

Matt and Dee Dee Wasmund
As a ministry team, the Wasmunds also facilitate 
short-term mission opportunities which enhance 
existing ministries in the Asia region. 

Please lift up the 
Wasmund family as 
they serve abroad in 
East Asia. They share, 
“We are very grateful for 
the ministry partners who 
support us in many ways, 
not the least including 
faithful prayers lifted up 
on our behalf for 
protection, wisdom & 
continued guidance. 
We sincerely thank you.”

Let us give thanks the Wasmunds 
are serving in this part of the world.

LWML Missionary Brunch
February 20th 8:30-11:30am in Founders Hall. 
Funds raised will be used to support Pastor Bolte’s 
teaching trip to South Sudan and Amy Formella, 
a Lutheran Bible Translator in Sierra Leone.
Feb 13 - Mission Mite Sunday - Mission Grant for
Training Pastors to Serve the Church in Russia through
Lutheran Theological Seminary, Novosibirsk, Siberia

Sat. Feb 19 - LWML monthly meeting
1 PM in Founders Hall

February “Let’s Go” Event!
February will take us South of the Border to savor 
one of the award winning, Valley favorite, and original 
Mexican restaurants. The date will be Thursday, 
February 24 at 6:30. The location will be at Raul 
and Theresa’s Mexican Restaurant at 519 W Main St. 
Avondale. Just in from Litchfi eld Rd on W. Main. 

Bring your appetite and salsa and enjoy a great 
evening. RSVP to Wilma Rupprecht by February 23. 

630-888-4322

JUST IN CASE . . .
Looking ahead, if COVID rears up again and closes 
everything down, we will be communicating through 
email to keep you up to speed about the congregation.  
If you are not getting our weekly email each week 
now from “Trinity Lutheran Church”, then we do not 
have a good email address for you. Please send 
your email to Pastor & he will get you on the list!

JOIN US Sundays at 10:15!

Unit 5, Lesson 3: The Fall-Short Report
The Twelve Spies

Text: Numbers 13:1–2, 25–14:24

Bible Truth: God is worthy of  our trust.

Learner Goal: I know I can trust God.

Law/Gospel: In fear, I grumble and fail to trust 
God’s promises. God always keeps His prom-
ises. He sent His Son to save me from my sin 

through His sacrifice on the cross.

• Feb.10: Prep Night for V. Dinner/Dance
• Feb.11: HSP Valentine’s Dinner & Dance 
• Feb. 18: SR Youth Midnighter (starts at 6pm)
• Feb.26: JR/SR Confi rmation*ECHO* Day

SR Youth • Grades 9-12 + Friends
MUST RSVP by Feb. 11
Planned by Alec and Nick!

HOW TO LISTEN TO A SERMON
LISTEN FOR THE GOSPEL!

The number one thing to listen for in a
sermon is the Gospel of the Lord Jesus Christ.  
How is the Gospel being proclaimed? What has 
God done for you? How does it apply to you? 

Do you believe what is being proclaimed to you?   
The Gospel is what creates and strengthens 
your faith. Be sure to listen for, identify, and 
apply the Gospel to your own life! The Gospel 

creates and strengthens your faith!

Friday Parenting Group
Join us Friday mornings 8:30am – 10:30am 
Stop by and enjoy our merry band of mothers! We 
will be looking at how children/people learn in diff erent 
styles. Our Bible Study is The Vine Speaks. We will 
discover what “sap” has to do with our faith in Jesus! 
Sign up with Ruth Fisher at RFisher@TrinityLCS.org

Prayers for Those in Prison
Please pray for those in Arizona prisons, those working 
there, and our prisoners Prayer Meetings. If you know 
someone in prison and would like for them to have 
the weekly sermon mailed to them, contact Ruth Fisher 
RFisher@TrinityLCS.org  Please get permission from 
the person and get us the full address, including 
prisoner number.

Free At-Home COVID-19 Tests
Place Your Order for Free At-Home COVID-19 Tests
Residential households in the U.S. can order one set 
of 4 free at-home tests from USPS.com 

Here’s what you need to know about your order:
• Limit of one order per residential address
• One order includes 4 individual rapid antigen tests
• Orders will ship free starting in late January

https://special.usps.com/testkits

Fry’s Community Rewards
It’s easy to earn cash for our school 
through Fry’s Community Rewards 
Program. Link your Fry’s V.I.P. Card 
to Trinity Lutheran School - NPO 
Number - 80119 today!

Update the Fry’s Community Rewards selection to 
Trinity on your digital account:
1. Sign in to your digital account or log into the app.

2. In the app, fi nd Rewards under ‘More” (the three 
lines in the upper right); select Rewards, Community 
Rewards

3. Enter 80119, Trinity Lutheran School’s NPO Num-
ber, in the Search Organization fi eld and click “Enroll”. 
You’re Done!

Any transactions moving forward using the V.I.P Card 
number associated with your digital account will be 
applied to the program, at no added cost to you. Fry’s 
donates annually to participating organizations based 
on your percentage of spending as it relates to the 
total spending associated with all participating Fry’s 
Community Rewards organizations.

Off ering Envelopes
      The 2022 Off ering 
Envelopes have changed!!

Being good stewards, 
we recognized that we were 
ordering an unnecessary amount 
of envelopes. To control waste we 
decided to make a change. We will no longer be using 
envelope numbers. Your off erings are associated with 
your name.

Please remember to write your name on the 
envelope. This is the only way to track your off ering! 

If you would like envelopes please contact our 
Business Manager, Amy Thursam at: 

AThursam@TrinityLCS.org or 623-935-4665 ext.215

We hope you have a blessed New Year!
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